
To:  Deering Board of Selectmen 
 
From:  Chief Andy Anderson 
 
Date:  1 September 2012  
 
Subject: Monthly Report 
 
This month’s report will cover the period from 1 August to 31 August 2012. The 
Deering Fire and Rescue responded to 21 calls during the month.  This included 
a Rescue on Driftwood Island on the 14th, our first ever response with Boat One.      
 
Engine One experienced problems accelerating and climbing hills.  This problem 
was corrected by our Highway Department mechanic who included some 
guidance for preventive maintenance. 
 
All of our other apparatus is in service. 
 
There were no station projects other than the re-shingling of the roof at the 
Donovan Station which was completed in less than a week’s time. 
 
Firefighter Shawn Stone resigned from the Department due to increased 
commitments to his full time job. Firefighter Tim Coombs has requested and 
been granted a thirty day medical leave of absence. 
 
EMS training took place on the 22nd; it consisted of a Trauma Review 
presentation from Concord Hospital and was held at the Hillsboro Fire Station. 
 
Fire training was held on the 28th with Captain Joe Bulcock providing a 
Hazardous Materials refresher for our members.   
 
Our fifth annual Family BBQ was held at Oxbow Campground on the 26th.  We 
would like to thank the folks at Oxbow for again hosting this event! 
 
The Fire and Rescue Call Summary, Ambulance Call Summary, and Apparatus 
Report for the month of August are attached.  
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
Chief Andy Anderson 
Deering Fire and Rescue 
 
Cc: File 
 Assistant Chief J. Tramontozzi 
 
 
 


